
Legislative Fiscal Office  2023 Joint Committee on Ways and Means 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Department of Transportation 
Commercial Vehicle Database and Financial Transaction System 

 
To:  Ways and Means Full Committee 
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On March 9th, the Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee 

recommended approval of the submission of a federal grant application from the 

Department of Transportation to the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration in the 

amount of $2,000,000 for the Department’s Commercial Vehicle Database and Financial 

Transaction System Replacement Project.  

 

ODOT’s existing system is a mainframe platform with limited functionality and reporting 

capability. If awarded, the grant will support the first phase of the system replacement 

project, including initiation, requirements gathering, design and planning. While no 

matching funds are required, ODOT will contribute $3 million in operating resources from 

the Commerce and Compliance division operating budget.  

 

ODOT will seek additional Federal Funds expenditure limitation if the grant is awarded.  

 

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


